
Issue 25 

The More Things 

Change ... 
by James 
... The more they stay the same! Welcome to the 25th issue of 
the FTM Newsletter. We've experienced another staff rotation, 
and here are the results: 
Kevin Horwitz has chosen to spend more time dealing with his 
personal life, thus resigning as editor. I want to express my 
sincere appreciation to Kevin for the fine job he did on the last 
three issues, engineering the creation of a new look for the 
Newsletter, and his great cartoons. I hope he will continue to 
contribute his writing and drawing skills to these pages as he 
finds time. Best of luck to you, Kevin. 
Maximilian Samuel Wolf will be moving to the Boston area this 
month, so he has resigned his post as assistant editor. He 
promises to continue to contribute articles, and especially 
reports from the East coast. Thanks for all the hard work you 
did on the last three issues, and bon voyage, Max. 
Staying here to keep things running, Stafford will continue to 
design the newsletter layout. Whew! That's a relief. Thanks, 
Stafford! 
And Yours Truly, James Green, will resume editorial 
responsibilities, effective with this issue. I appreciate the break 
the above mentioned team gave me over the past year to deal 
with earning a living and other aspects of my personal life. It 
really is demanding to give as much time and energy as this 
publication requires without monetary compensation. And this 
is in addition to my duties as Director of The FTM Group of 
Northern California, which means picking up the mail and 
responding to it, being available for telephone consultations, 
keeping up with other organizations in the gender community 
and their publications, writing articles and commentary, 
keeping the FTM Newsletter finances documented, and 
countless trips to the bank and the post office, also without 
compensation. Sometimes I wonder how I get all this done 
and still have time for the rest of my life. Yes, sometimes I feel 
imposed upon and burnt out. But mostly I'm glad that I have 
this opportunity to be helpful to ochers. It's a difficult issue, 
this transsexualism, and transition is a difficult time in a man's 
life. As a professional communicator, it's gratifying to me to be 
able to use my skills to ease the way. I'm glad to be back. 
It's time again, though, to appeal for funds. I'll put out my 
annual financial report in January, but in the interim I think 
those of you who have not made any contribution this year to 
keep this newsletter coming need to consider setting aside a 
few dollars and mailing them to us. We've experienced a wave 
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of increased interest as we are getting more widespread 
publicity, and ea.ch time someone writes for information and a 
sample copy of the newsletter, it costs us over a dollar. Some 
people do send stamped self-addressed envelopes, but usually 
without enough postage, and sometimes with envelopes that 
are too small for our mailing. And some people genuinely can't 
afford the information they desperately need to make them 
feel connected. I want to make it possible for brothers in pain 
and need to get information; I don't want anyone to be 
excluded from knowledge just because they have no money. 
But some people can afford a regular contribution. When 
people don't contribute their share, it means that others have 
to shoulder more of the burden, or the work just doesn't get 
done. We have just enough money right now to publish this 
issue and the January '94 issue. Already I anticipate raising the 
suggested donation amount to $15.00 next year, raising the 
professional subscription rate to $20.00, and raising the price 
of the ITM Resource Guide to $5.00 with the June 1994 
edition. I know some of you contribute more than the 
suggested donation already, and I can't thank you enough. 
I'm truly sorry to have to write here that donations lately are 
not meeting our expenses. I know the economy is not 
booming. But if we have to suspend publication for lack of 
funds, I'll try not to let the ITM Newsletter die; I promise to 
put out as many issues each year as the incoming funding 
permits. I just won't be able to promise a regular publication 
schedule. So, please, if this newsletter is important to you, try 
to hold Lip your share of the burden. Even a book of postage 
stamps will help. 
Also, we welcome contributions in the form of articles, letters 
for publication, and cartoons and photos (black and white, 
please). This publication is a forum for all our readers to share 
their concerns and ideas. Please use it to your advantage. Like 
most aspects of life, you'll get more out of those areas where 
you apply yourself. If your sex change or gender transition is 
not important to you, what is? If there's something you'd like 
to see in this newsletter, maybe it isn't here because you didn't 
send it! Let us hear from you. 
Hope you enjoy this issue! We're sorry, but Kevin did not 
complete the third article in his series on Leslie Feinberg. He 
plans to have it ready for the January '94 issue. 
NOTICE: James will be travelling in Europe from September 
16 through November 15, 1993. A trusted friend will be 
picking up the ITM mail and processing requests for the FTM 
Resource Guide. However, requests for detailed information 
or personal communication will likely not be handled until 
after James returns. Please don't hesitate to send in donations 
or materials for the newsletter. All communications will be 
carefully logged and treated with the utmost confidentiality by 
FTM staff. 
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